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This term’s value is 

 
Trust 

 

 

 

Weekly Awards  Dates 
 
 

Well done to our Stars of the week! 
 
 

Eliana M in the infants 
and Jacob in the Juniors 

 
Congratulations to Pippa 

for winning the reading raffle! 
 
 

 

Mon 27th Nov Year 6 Boosters & Christmas Club 

Thurs 14th Dec Dolce Christmas Lunch Day 

Fri 15th Dec Christmas Panto at Cosgrove 
(packed lunches required) 

Mon 18th Dec  School Nativity (timings tbc) 

Tues 19th Dec Last day of school - 
Church Service from 9.15am 
Parents welcome 

 
 

From Mrs Busari  
 
Firstly, well done to our Year 5 children who went to train as Young 
Leaders on Monday last week at EWS.  The children were excellent 
– learning games and ideas for leading activities in the playground 
with some of the younger children.  A big well done to all those 
involved, you represented Ashton brilliantly. 
 
This week we have a special treat.  On Friday afternoon we have The 
Word Guerrilla coming in to work with the children on poetry.  He 
has visited us before and the children have always thoroughly 
enjoyed his session.  He usually starts with a beat boxing, poetry 
performance, which sets the tone for the rest of the afternoon. 
 
Coming up on Friday 15th December we have our annual pantomime 
treat.  The children will be travelling by bus to Cosgrove to enjoy a 
production of Aladdin by LOL Productions.  On this day the children 
will need to bring in a packed lunch as we will not be back to school 
in time for hot lunches.  We will be funding the bus and half the 
pantomime costs with Cosgrove and so there is no charge for this 
trip.  There will be no celebration assembly that day, as we will be 
setting off for Cosgrove for the show.  The last celebration before 
Christmas will be Friday 8th December. 
 
I hope that you all have a lovely week in school, 
 
With best wishes 
 
Jude Busari 

 

Our social media  
 

Find us on Facebook 
 

Ashton C of E Primary School | Facebook 
 

Our website:    www.ashtonceprimary.org.uk 
 

 
 
Did you know that every school has a named NHS school 
nurse? We are a team of Qualified School Nurses, 
Community Staff Nurses, Healthy Child Practitioners and 
School Nurse Assistants. We work all year-round 
Monday to Friday (excluding Bank Holidays).  We are 
happy to provide information, advice and guidance on a 
range of health needs from reception to Year 13 
We can be contacted: 
 

 By phone 0800 170 7055 option 4 

 Live Chat: https://www.nhft.nhs.uk/0-19  

 www.nhft.nhs.uk/childrenshub 

 Chat Health (our text-based School Nurse 

messaging service) for parents and young 

people aged 11 and over. Monday to Friday 9-4 

pm  - 07507 329600 

 On “X” (was Twitter) SchoolNursesNHFT 
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